January 31, 2025

Dear Craig and Jason,

In response to the violation notice for 213 E Main Street in Harrisville, we began demolition of
the building on December 26th and it ended on December 30th, 2024. All material was taken to

Whitefeather Landfill in Pinconning. The building was in disrepair and posed safety concerns;
the front of the building was ready to fall into the city sidewalk. Prior to demolition the building

department was consulted and a demolition permit was secured through the

county. There was

no mention of any other requirements from the county. Following the demolition, Mark's
conversation with Craig Dechy was extremely informative and moving forward if any other

demolition needs to be done Mark feels comfortable with the expectations ar

d requirements.

The cement slab with the asbestos tile has not been removed but Mark will s

1Ubmit a notice of

Intent to the state before it is removed. The asbestos tiles will be removed by a licensed
asbestos abatement contractor. As requested, Dave Keyser Excavating registered with

Asbestos NESHAP.

We sincerely apologize for our errors and feel that we are now much more knowledgeable.

Mark Sullivan ave Keyser
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